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Motion made by Mr. Tinter, seconded by Mr. Heidelberger, to approve the vacation, with 
the conditions that Staff has recommended; however, modifying conditions 1 and 2 to 
permit the utilities to be in [the] easement if that is acceptable to the City Engineer. In a 
roll call vote, the motion passed 6-0. (Vice Chair Maus abstained. A memorandum of 
voting conflict is attached to these minutes.) 

Vice Chair Maus rejoined the Board at this time. 

2. CASE:

REQUEST:•• 

APPLICANT: 

PROJECT NAME: 

GENERAL LOCATION: 

ABBREVIATED 

LEGAL DESCRIPTION: 

ZONING DISTRICT: LAND 

USE: COMMISSION 

DISTRICT: CASE 

PLANNER: 

R17045

Site Plan Level III Review: Waterway Use and Yard Modification for 7
Multi-Family Residential Units 

15 Isle of Venice, LLC.

15 Isle of Venice

15 Isle of Venice Drive

Lots 3 and 4 of “Nurmi Isles Island No 4”, as recorded in Plat Book 24,
Page 43, of the Public Records of Broward county, Florida  

Residential Multifamily Mid Rise/ Medium High Density (RMM-25) 

Medium-High Density

2 - Dean Trantalis 

Florentina Hutt 

Disclosures were made at this time. 

Nectaria Chakas, representing the Applicant, stated that the request is for Site Plan 
Level Ill review. The Applicant has met with surrounding residential neighbors for their 
input into the process, resulting in changes to plans for the property. She showed a 
PowerPoint presentation on the proposal, noting that the site is zoned RMM-25 on Isle 
of Venice, where the height limit is 55 ft. and 25 units per acre. The width of the lot is 
120 ft. The lot is surrounded by larger properties. 

At present, a two-story 13-unit apartment building with backout parking is located on the 
property. There is also tandem parking, which partially blocks a portion of the right-of­
way. The proposed site plan eliminates backout parking and includes a new sidewalk, 
which continues work begun by the Aqua Mar property located to the north. The 
Applicant also plans street trees between travel lanes and sidewalks. All access to and 
from the site has been consolidated into a single access point at the south end. All 
ground floor uses facing the street are lobby and amenity areas. 

The Applicant requests side yard modifications to allow setbacks of 17 ft. to the closest 
point of the building. Ms. Chakas pointed out that the building includes significant 
terracing and variations within the roof line. They also request a rear yard modification, 






















































